This is a decision paper

MEMO TO:  
Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Mrs. Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

RE:

Comprehensive District and School Improvement Plans
DATE:
January 21, 2010
ISSUE:
Comprehensive District and School Improvement Plans
One of the strongest attributes of any comprehensive plan is its ability to be amended and revised as activities are completed and as needs assessments indicate that amendments are necessary.

Hardin County Schools entered Tier III 4th Year of NCLB accountability as a result of the 2008-09 assessment.  Data disaggregation indicates the need for additional support in math and reading.  

With input from component managers, the instructional services department and the CDIP planning committee, revisions have been made to last year’s Comprehensive District Improvement Plan  as well as each school’s Comprehensive Plan to address those needs identified by multiple measures in order to establish goals that will bring Hardin County  and each school into compliance with NCLB accountability.

Please note that these plans are considered living documents and as such will continue to be updated and changed as circumstances dictate in an effort for our county and individual schools to be responsive to the ever changing needs of our diverse student population affording them the quality of education that aligns to our belief of bringing success to every child – whatever it takes.  The first of these updates will be in March when we report our Impact and Implementation checks to the CDIP committee as well as the Schools conducting their checks with their SBDM Councils, with the results being presented to the Board in March or April.
RECOMMENDATION: 

I recommend that the board of education approve the Comprehensive District Improvement Plan and Comprehensive School Improvement Plans as presented.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the amended district and schools’ comprehensive plans be adopted as presented.

